
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMODORES COMMENTS 
 

That centre of a large majority of 

the activity at our club, namely 

the bar, has a newly polished top 

thanks to the labours of Peter & 

Paula Tyers. I’m sure you’ll all 

agree that they’ve done a 

marvellous job. Thank you Peter 

and Paula it looks great! 

The safety boom by the dam wall 

has recently been ‘fixed’ by the 

Tuesday Club. I would remind all 

sailors that this is there to remind 

boats to steer well clear of this 

area, and will not prevent 

determined craft from reaching 

the dam wall. So the message is 

‘Stay well away from it’. We are 

in ongoing discussions with 

Severn Trent for them to provide 

a permanent barrier which would 

ensure safety, but this may well 

take some time to be concluded. 

On the subject of safety, our 

safety officer David Driffill, 

arranges the Safety 

Familiarisation courses which all 

members should attend to enable 

them to be better prepared for 

safety duties. If you have not 

attended one of these courses 

please email David with your 

details so that he can let you know 

when the next course will be. 

 

Sadly due to work commitments 

our former webmaster Josh 

Whittle has had to stand down but 

I would like to thank him for his 

work in this area over the last 

couple of years. Our website has 

been re-launched and can now be 

found at www.ogstonsc.co.uk, and 

my thanks to Howard Blunt who 

has put the new site together. 

The site is still being populated 

but if there is anything you 

would like to see on there please 

contact Howard directly. 

 

At our March management 

committee meeting members of 

the committee received a fire 

safety training talk from Steve 

Hunt, underlining the fire 

hazards at the club and also 

indicating the safety features we 

have in place and the correct 

behaviours in the event of a fire. 

Thanks Steve, it was very 

informative. 

 

May I remind members that 

membership renewals should be 

in by now. If you have not 

already done so please complete 

your forms , ensuring that up to 

date email addresses are 

included, and send them to Sue 

Smith, even if you pay by 

standing order so that the 

membership database can be 

kept up to date and boat stickers 

issued. 

The first social of the year is 

coming up soon with a Rod 

Stewart & Blondie tribute act on 

28
th
 March. Tickets are available 

from Andrea Hughes and also 

the bar at the club. I hope to see 

you there. 

 

 Looking forward to seeing you 

at the club. 

 

Julia  Ward  
Commodore 

 

 
 

 April 2014 
www.ogstonsc.org.uk 

     (email address: newsletter@ogstonsc.org.uk) 

 
Vice Commodores Notes 

 

Sailing has started again with 

some very windy weather for 

the early part of the season. This 

has given some very exciting 

sailing and the occasional bit of 

swimming! The weather seems 

to have taken a turn for the 

better now and this weekend 

was warm and sunny so grab 

your sailing kit and come and 

join us. 

By the time you read this 

newsletter, the Early General 

Handicap series will have 

finished and we will be starting 

the Spring Class series. Saturday 

sailing starts on 29
th

 March and 

Wednesday evening start on 2
nd

 

April.  

The first of the club’s Premier 

events is the Fleetest of the 

Fleets with the first leg being 

sailed on Sunday 6
th

 April. This 

is a great fun event sailing as a 

team with others in your fleet 

and a great way to get the 

season started. The defending 

champions are the Enterprise 

fleet who were pushed hard last 

year by the fast fleet, but with a 

growing contingent of Solo’s 

could this be the year for the 

slow fleet. And come on Lasers 

– let’s see what you can do. All 

the fleets need as much support 

as possible so expect a call to 

arms from your fleet captain. 

We also have the Regatta Bowl 

coming up on the weekend of 

26
th
 / 27

th
 April. This will 

comprise 6 races to be sailed 

over the weekend with 5 races to 

 
 
 
 

www.facebook.com/ogstonsailingclub 

 

http://www.ogstonsc.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10151509108346729&set=a.494827881728.283935.20531316728&type=1
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count so you will need to sail on 

both days. 

I would like to remind you that 

the club will be holding it’s 

annual open day on the May 

Day bank holiday Monday 5
th

 

May. This is our opportunity to 

show the club and the joys of 

sailing to the general public and 

is an important source of new 

members. To make it a success 

we need lots of volunteers for 

the running of the day, even if it 

is only for a few hours, your 

time will be appreciated. There 

will be a list of jobs on the main 

notice board in the bar area so 

please sign up to help. 

Duties: 

The duty roster is filling up 

nicely with nearly half of the 

available duties already 

allocated. That’s great for such 

an early stage of the season but 

it does mean that approximately 

half of you have still to 

volunteer. If you want to be able 

to choose dates for your duties 

that are favourable to you, you 

need to get in quickly. If you 

don’t sign up soon, you may 

well be left with dates that are 

less suitable.  

I would also like to remind 

members that in order to 

undertake the SO1 role, you 

must have previously attended 

the club’s safety familiarisation 

course and have plenty of 

experience in safety duties. 

Ideally you should have a 

Powerboat Level 1 qualification 

or higher. If you do not have 

that experience, please opt for 

the SO2 role to allow you to 

gain experience. If anyone has 

any questions regarding duties 

or the Dutyman system, you can 

contact me via email – 

vice.commodore@ogstonsailing

club.org.uk  or by phone – 

07836 758758. 

I look forward to seeing you at 

the club soon. 

Andy Gomm 

Vice Commodore 

 

 

Social Update March 
2014 

Well the sailing season has well 

and truly started and we are 

looking forward to our first 

Social Event Friday 28
th

 

March. I have also received 

confirmation of our second event 

which will be an ever popular 

Latin Evening. I am still waiting 

to hear from other entertainers 

for events later in the year and 

will update you as soon as 

possible so please make sure you 

see the next newsletter for more 

details, also look out for posters 

in the club and notices on 

Dutyman. Please note there is a 

date change for the September 

Social which has moved from 

the 20
th
 to the 27

th
. 

Please make a note in your 

diaries of all these dates so you 

can come along and join in.  

As some of the events have not 

been finalised now is your 

chance to get involved and have 

an input, if you have any 

requests or suggestions please let 

me know: 

 

March 28
th

 – Blonde on 

Blonde: A fantastic male and 

female couple who will be 

jetting off to Cyprus to perform 

for the holiday season (hence the 

need to change the date!!) but 

have agreed to play for us at 

Ogston before they leave. Come 

and enjoy the sounds of Rod 

Stewart and Blondie, whilst 

catching up with friends and 

enjoying a buffet supper. Adults 

£8, Children £4. Please purchase 

your tickets in advance from the 

bar or see me.  

 

May 5
th

 – Open Day  

 

May 17
th  

- Latin Moves: I am 

pleased to say we will be joined 

once again by the fantastic 

Bruno and Karina who will 

introduce us to the lively and fun 

side of Latin dancing. Come 

along to learn some new moves 

to impress your friends. Food 

will be provided and is included 

in the price. Adults £6, Children 

£3. Please purchase your tickets 

in advance at the bar or see me. 

 

May 26
th

 – Match Racing  

 

June 21
st
 – Ogston’s Annual 

Pig Roast: More details to 

follow. Camping is available and 

usually many do. Keep your 

diary free!! 

 

August 26
th

 – Match Racing 

 

September 27
th

 – TBC:  

 

November 1
st
 – Halloween: 

Ever popular with lots of fun, 

fireworks and games for all the 

family to enjoy. Food will be 

available for purchase on the 

night and there will be lots of 

prizes including one each for 

best adult and best child fancy 

dress. 

 

November 21
st
 – Annual 

Dinner Dance and Prize 

Giving. Further details will be 

available nearer the time.  

 

December 26
th

 – Commodore’s 

Boxing Day Bash. Enjoy an 

exhilarating race followed by 

mulled wine, a buffet and plenty 

of socialising. 

Please make a note of these 

dates and as always if you have 

any ideas or would like to make 

any suggestions for a Social 

event please let me know. You 

can contact me on 01773 590523 

or by e-mail at 

ahughes9@btinternet.com 

I look forward to seeing you all 

at the above throughout the rest 

of 2014 and wish you all a happy 

and successful sailing year. 

Andrea  J 

 

mailto:vice.commodore@ogstonsailingclub.org.uk
mailto:vice.commodore@ogstonsailingclub.org.uk
mailto:ahughes9@btinternet.com


 
 

Peak Dinghy Spares 
 

   – New Boats 
   – Boat Repairs 
   – Sail Repairs 
   – Clothing 
   – Chandlery 
   – Accessories  
   – North Sails 

 
Unit 14, Pavilion Workshops, Park Road. 

Holmewood, Chesterfield. S42 5UY 
 

We may be out collecting or delivering a boat so 
please ring first to avoid disappointment 

 

www.peakdinghy.com 
Telephone - 07866 971092 

Email – sales@peakdinghy.com 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Renewal form 2014-15 
 

Many thanks to the70 members who’ve already sent me their renewals,  you’ll be getting your handbook, 

boat stickers and the new gate code as soon as the handbooks arrive. Unfortunately there has been a 

slight hold up as the printers made a major mistake  so they’ve had to be done again. TO THE 

OUTSTADNING 100, please remember  I NEED YOUR FORMS BACK, even if you’re changing your 

standing order yourself  to make sure all your details on the database are up to date. In particular we’re 

trying to make sure the e-mail addresses are correct so they can be used as a quick method of contacting 

members.  

 Once again I’ve asked John to make sure there is a form attached to this newsletter in case you’ve 

mislaid the last one, there should also be some at the clubhouse.  Please can you complete it and return it 

ASAP, we’re away for most of May so if I’ve not had them by the middle of April you may not receive 

your renewal pack until June. Finally, a plea on behalf of the boat park bosun,  If you know it please can 

you include your boat berth number as we are continuing to work on making sure the boat park is better 

organised.  

 

Many Thanks 

Sue Smith 

Membership Secretary 

01246 203842 

PS please note new e-mail address is  membership@ogstonsailingclub.org.uk 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safety  Matters  
 

 Please put the radios back in the charger correctly, you MUST have a red or green light on the 
charger, if not you have not got them in correctly, and TURN them off as they will not charge if not 
turned off. 
 
OOD’S it’s your job to check that all the radioôs are back before you leave. Thank you. 

Please use the safety boats better than you drive your car as flying about on the water for 
something to do or to see how fast you can go is not what they are there for. 
So look after them as repairs are expensive a new propeller is about £100.00 and £1000.00 if you 
brake the gear shaft. 
Can all members with safety familiarisation, level 2, level 3 and instructors please send me an 
email as to what you have so I can make a record. 
 
 

Powerboat instructor’s course 
Skills Assessment Sun 21st Sept or 19th October. 
 Friday 14th, 15th, 16th November for the course if we get 6 people it will approximately be 
£150 this is includes club reduction and this is really cheap.  
Please Email me if you are interested.  

Dave Driffill 
Rear Commodore Safety 
daved.ff3449@gmail.com 
 

  
 

 

 
Ambervale Heating is a family run, Christian 
company with over 40 years in the plumbing  

and heating industry. 
 

Our services include: 

¶ Gas Central Heating  

¶ Oil Fired Central Heating 

¶ LPG Tank and Bottled Gas Systems 

¶ Solar Thermal 

¶ Minor Electrical Repairs 

¶ Gas Safety Inspections 

¶ Gas Fires 

¶ Cookers & AGAôs 
 

         01623 443318 
 

www.ambervale.co.uk 
 

Registered in England No. 6029098 
 Registered Office:  

  17 Fritchley Lane, Fritchley, Belper, Derbyshire DE56 2FN 

  

 

mailto:daved.ff3449@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

High  uality Building   Construction 
 

Unrivalled Customer Service 
 

Contact   
Simon Knighton 

 

              
 

simon goodwardconstruction.co.uk  
www.goodwardconstruction.co.uk  

INSTRUCTOR COURSES 2014 
 

DINGHY INSTRUCTOR –  
DATES : Saturday 20th SEPTEMBER (Pre Entry) 

Saturday 11th, Sunday 12th, THEN Friday 17th, Saturday 18th and Sunday 19th OCTOBER
 

COST - £150.00* 

 

POWERBOAT INSTRUCTOR –  
DATES :  Sunday 21st SEPTEMBER (Pre Entry) 

Friday 14th, Saturday 15th, and Sunday 16th NOVEMBER 

COST _ £150.00* 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

The above courses will start at 9.00am each day and finish around 5.00pm so remember to bring a 

packed lunch. 

NB The RYA now requires all instructors to be RYA members. 

For full details of membership please see the RYA website.  

 

*COSTS shown are based on six members attending each course and are subsidised by the Club.  

 

If you are interested in either of these courses please contact David Wood on dwoodksn@aol.com or 

01246 260625 

Struggling to keep on top of the books? 5ƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ 

where to start?   Let me handle everything for you........ 

*Daily Bookkeeping * Cash flow forecasts* Bank 

reconciliations * Monthly reporting * Payroll * Credit 

Control * End of Year Accounts * VAT Returns * 

For your friendly, qualified bookkeeper contact:  

Sara Martin 

Tel:  01773 833499/07419 133016 

Email: 

sara@thebusybookkeeper.co.uk 

The Office, Church Close House, Chesterfield 

Road, Alfreton, Derbyshire, DE55 7DT  

www.thebusybookkeeper.co.uk                                                                                                                                         

Practice Licence: 13512 

 

mailto:dwoodksn@aol.com


Your PY Has Changed 2014 
 

Your PY has changed for this year starting Spring Class, Saturday Racing and Wednesday night. 

 
Please note its 68 minutes this year not 68.30 minutes. 

 
So please check your Pursuit Start Time. The following Boats are just some of the ones that have 
changed. 
  
   Boat    PY   68 minute Pursuit Race Start Time 
Albacore   1050    + 14.00 Minutes  
Challenger  1154    + 8.30 Minutes 
Challenger/Buddy 1285    + 2.00 Minutes 
Comet & Comet X  1196    + 6.30 Minutes 
Comet Trio  1085    + 12.00 Minutes 
Enterprise  1115    + 10.30 Minutes 
Flying Fifteen 1017    + 15.30 Minutes 
Finn   1050    + 14.00 Minutes 
GP14    1130    + 10.00 Minutes 
K1   1064    +13.30 Minutes 
Lark   1071    +13.00 Minutes 
Laser   1088    +12.00 Minutes 
Laser Radial  1122    +10.30 Minutes 
Laser Rooster Sail 1044    +14.30 Minutes 
Optimist  1658    -17.30 Minutes 
Phantom  1002    +16.30 Minutes 
RS Feva XL  1222    + 5.00 Minutes 
Solo   1146    + 9.00 Minutes 
Topper  1322    + 0.00 
Tera Pro  1351    - 1.30 Minutes 
Tera Sport  1451    - 6.30 Minutes 
 
 
These are some of the changes please check your Pursuit Start times. 
 Start times are Published on the Sign on box and in Club house Notice Board. 
 
Dave Driffill  
Results Secretary  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2014 Calendar of Events 

Sat. 5
th
 April #1 Burton SC 

Sat. 12
th
 April #2Toddbrook SC 

Sat 26
th
 April #3 Errwood SC (tbc) 

Sat 3
rd

 May #4 Trent Valley SC 

Sat 10
th 

May #5 Combs SC 

May 24
th
 & 25

th
  NSSA inlands (Datchet 

Water;) 

Sat 7
th
 June #6 Ogston SC 

Sat 21
st
 June #7 Glossop & District SC 

Sat 12
th
 July #8 Carsington SC 

20
th
 ï 26

th
 July  NSSA Regatta (Downs SC) 

23
rd

 – 25
th
 Aug B/Hol Carsington DYS 

regatta 

Sat 30
th
 Aug #9 Staunton Harold SC 

Sat 6
th
 Sept Ellen MacArthur Trust event 

(Carsington) 

Sat 20
th
 Sept #10 Burton SC 2

nd
 event 

Sun 21
st
 Sept Barts Bash (venue tbc) 

Oct 4
th
& 5

th
  NSSA s/h Team Racing (Bartley 

SC) 

Nov 18
th

 & 19
th
  RYA s/h Team Racing 

(Farmoor SC) 

tba November AGM & Prize Giving evening 

tba December Winter training. 

(please check the website for details) 

#n = DYS Peak Dinghy Spares Series Event 

Come along and enjoy the fun 
- You need to bring your own 
boat or arrange a hire boat. 
- Sail to RYA level 2 or better. 
- Have boat insurance cover 
 

DYS Peak Dinghy Spares Series 
- Juniors from school years 3 ς 6 
- Intermediates years 7 ς 9 
- Seniors years 10 -13 
- Overall Championship 



THE HARRY FISHER 

TRUST  

 OGSTON OPEN DAY 5th MAY 2014 
 

WE WILL BE HAVING A STALL FOR A 

 

T0MBOLA 
 

DONATIONS REQUIRED PLEASE 

 
IF YOU HAVE ANY 

 

 UNWANTED GIFTS 
 

Have a Spring Clean and see what you can find tucked 

away (new or unused items only please) 

 

We are also looking for unwanted Sailing Gear 

(outgrown etc) to sell for the Trust 
 

Any queries: 
 Contact Harry or Lorna Pye, or Don Spencer 

01623 636060             01246 272093 

 

Thank you in advance 

 
The Harry Fisher Trust supports young sailors of Ogston Sailing Club 

 
 

 

 



William Ward 

Walton Hay Farm 
 

 
21 February 2014 
Lorna Pye 

Harry Fisher Trust 

Care of Ogston Sailing Club 

Woolley Moor 

 

 

Dear Harry Fisher Trust, 

 

Over the last four years I have worked my way up through the levels, winning regional, national and 

international competitions. Making a massive difference not only to my own life but other people I have 

sailed with, however all of this could not of happened if it wasn't for your support. 

You supported me and my sister right from the start helping us make progress in the RS Feva fleet, from 

funding sails to entry fees you were always happy to support. Then when I started sailing with fellow club 

member Harvey Martin you continued to help and support us, funding us the sails we needed. In one year we 

went from 43rd at the national championships to 6th, and I think you played a role in that improvement. 

Now I have transitioned into the 29er dinghy, sailing with new member and current RS Feva world 

champion Hannah Bristow. We are a part of the RYA Transitional Training squad and in our last 

competition came 25th in Gold fleet and posted a top 3 result. 

Looking back over these past 4 years I can clearly see how much support you have given me and the effect 

that it has had, so I'd like to say a huge thank you for it all from myself, Sophie, Harvey and Hannah, as 

without it I would not be where I am today and I think they would agree that they would not as well.  

 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

Will Ward 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
JOIN THE 2014 ADULT LEARN TO SAIL COURSE. 

 
Please note that Training can only be offered to Club Members 

It is therefore essential, if you have not already done so, to complete your membership application 
form and send it to our membership secretary. Full details of Club membership and costs are given 
on the application form which can be downloaded from ï www. ogstonsc.org.uk  
 
You will find further details of the course on the next page.  
 
Please note that the Club has an OPEN DAY on the afternoon of Bank Holiday Monday 5th May 

from 12.30pm to 4.30pm. If you are able to come along please do so as this will provide an ideal 
opportunity to: 
have a look at and have a sail in the training dinghies; 
have a sail in racing dinghies meet club members, have a look at the Club and its facilities, meet 
and chat with fleet captains and your management committee members. I look forward to meeting 
you soon. 
 
David Wood 
Training Officer  
Ogston Sailing Club 
 
To confirm your place on the course, Cost £180.00, please complete the attached and return to: 
David Wood, 17, King Street North, Whittington Moor, Chesterfield, Derbyshire S41 9BA together 
with a deposit of £50.00. Please do not send cash but enclose a cheque made payable to óOgston 
Sailing Clubô 

 
 
 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 

Name (block capitals)  

Address  

  

Tel. No. home / mobile   

e mail address   

I confirm I wish to attend the Ogston Sailing Club Adult Learn to Sail Course 2014 and 
enclose a cheque made payable to Ogston Sailing Club (minimum £50.00) 
 
Signature  ééééééééééééééé  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Ogston Sailing Club – Adult Learn to Sail Course 2014 

 
The course will run from Friday 9th May through to Saturday 14th June inclusive at the following 
times: 
 
Friday evenings  -  6.30 pm through until about 9.00pm (bar open afterwards) 

May 9th, 16th, 23rd ,30th and June 6th and 13th    
 
Saturday mornings-  9.30 am through until about 1.00pm 

May 10th, 17th, 24th, 31st and June 7th and 14th    
 
The Adult Learn to Sail Course will allow you to qualify to RYA (Royal Yachting Association) 
Sailing Scheme, levels 1 and 2. These are internationally recognised qualifications and successful 
completion will allow you to hire a dinghy at sailing centres across the UK and abroad. 
 
The course comprises both on the water and on shore teaching sessions covering the following 
aspects: 
rigging and ropework, how to safely launch and recover a dinghy, sailing techniques and 
manoeuvres, sailing theory and background, basic racing, meteorology and capsize recovery. 
 
In the initial stages of the course you will be accompanied at all times by an Instructor in the 
dinghy, however you will be surprised at how quickly you will progress to sailing in a dinghy without 
an Instructor. The Instructors will however still be around in Safety Boats offering support and 
advice.   
 
Wind and weather are unfortunately beyond our control, so whilst all the above items will be 
covered in depth, the course will be tailored to fit in with the weather on the days concerned.  
 
COST £180.00 : DEPOSIT of £50.00 to be paid no later than Friday 9th May 2014 with the balance 
payable no later than Saturday 10th May 2014. 
 
As a follow up to the course, on three consecutive evenings from Friday 20st June you will be able 
to join in sessions offering basic race training and the opportunity to improve your sailing skills with 
experienced sailors on Friday evenings. These will help you understand the basic rules of racing 
and enable you to join in Club racing. These sessions are FREE. If there is sufficient demand this 
training will continue on Saturday mornings until the end of July. 
 
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


